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CWS
Board and Committees

President 
Gene Youngmann

gyoungmann@comcast.net    
303-421-9886

Co-Vice Presidents (Programs)
Beatrice Trautman

bntrautman@comcast.net
303-697-8589
Cheryl Scott

cherylascott@msn.com
303-789-2370

Immediate Past President
patricia.rucker@comcast.net  

303-277-0681

President Elect
Randy Hale

randyhale@halegallery.com
303-506-0527

Recording Secretary
Sydney Eitel

sydneyeitel@ hotmail.com
303-237-3409

Treasurer
Janice Hanson

jchanson52@aol.com
303-759-3752

Exhibition Official
Randy Hale

randyhale@halegallery.com
303-506-0527

Membership Official
Susan Schmitt

j2sbk3@aol.com
303-403-4697

Corresponding Secretary
Patricia Greene

jrgpgg@msn.com
303-979-9258

Board Member at Large 2004-2006
Sue Williams

williams_sue@Qwest.net
303-797-6615

Board Member at Large 2005-2007
David Wicks

303-738-0860
artopia@comcast.net

Computer/Mailing List
Tayna Haynes

tanya@h2oscapes.com
303-671-0306

Courtesy
Nadene Hutcheson 303-642-3425

Critique Group (North)
Lillian Montoya 303-428-3083

Critique Group (South)
Barbara Wertheimer 303-757-1469

Education Committee
Nancy Nelson

flydnl@aol.com  303-694-4848

Graphics Coordinator
Tanis Bula

tanisbula@qwest.net
303-794-7456

.

DATES FOR CWS MEETINGS, SHOWS, EVENTS
•Tuesday, June 14, 2007 - North Critique Meeting
•Tuesday, June 19, 2007 - Board Meeting 4:30 p.m.
•Tuesday, June 19, 2007 - General Meeting 7:00 p.m.
•Friday, June 22, 2007 - South Critique Meeting

 WFWS 32nd Annual Exhibition
““ SS uu mm mm ee rr   oo ff   WW aa tt ee rr cc oo ll oo rr ”” June 1 - November 11, 2007

Arvada Center for the Arts and Humanities
•Tuesday - Friday, May 29 - June 1, 2007 John Salminen Workshop
•Friday, June 1,2007 - Exhibition opens to public.  

Artist Opening Reception 6-9-p.m. at Arvada Center
•Sunday, November 11, 2007- Exhibition closes to the public
•Thursday, November 15, 2007 - Paintings returned via shipper to Society 

Delegate

CWS 16th Annual State Show Exhibition
““ SS uu mm mm ee rr   oo ff   WW aa tt ee rr cc oo ll oo rr ””June 1 - November 11,2007 Exhibition

Arvada Center for the Arts and Humanities
•Friday, June 1, 2007 - State Show Opens
•Saturday, June 2, 2007 - Opening Reception for 16th Annual State Show 

6 - 9 pm, Awards at 7 pm
•Monday - Thursday, - June 4 - 6, 2007 -  Carole Barnes Workshop
•Sunday, November 11, 2007 State Show Closes
•Monday, November 12, 2007 Pick up Art Work, Arvada Center
•Thursday, November 15, 2007 Art Work shipped.

Denver Botanic Gardens Show
October 26 - November 5, 2007

•Thursday, October 25, 2007 - Delivery of Artwork and Set up of Show
•Friday, October 26, 2007 - Opening Reception, after hours 5 - 8 p.m.
•Monday, November 5, 2007 - Pickup of all unsold art work 2 - 4 p.m.

MISSION STATEMENT
The Colorado Watercolor Society is an organization 

dedicated to uphold the highest standards and principles of art
and to promote, encourage, educate and foster an interest in fine

art in all media, especially watermedia.
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Greeter
Carolyn Tegeder

momtjayhawk@aol.com
303-973-2679

Historian
Pamela Hake

woverillo@aol.com
303-646-2290

Hospitality
Kate Wyman 303-933-2767

Librarian
Sue Williams

williams_sue@Qwest.net
303-797-6615

Finance Committee
Mame Cairns

Parliamentarian
David Wicks

Public Relations
Patricia Rucker

Recognitiion Certificates
Jeri Desrochers

jderochers@earthlink.net
303-674-5042

Resumes
Elaine Appel

appbud@aol.com
303-322-5414

Roster
Tanya Haynes
Diane Calkins

cdgraph@aol.com
303-561-4997

Slide Review
Pat Dall

paddall@yahoo.com
303-798-5805

Signature Membership
Barbara McAdams

719-591-9182
mbmcadams@earthlink.net

Sitter/Staffer
Carolyn Tegeder

Storage Unit
Andrew Dubois

dubois1924@aol.com
303-237-4384

Telephone
Susan and Terry Kacik

State Show -2007
Pamela Hake

Patricia Rucker

Botanic Show-2007
Carolyn Tegeder

Jan Archuleta

Members Show-2007
Pat Foster

Kate Wyman

Webmaster
Nan Lund

303-985-1868
nanlund@aol.com

www.ColoradoWatercolor.org
Member Only Page

ID: cws PASSWORD: nancy

President’s Message
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THANK YOU, THANK YOU TO SO MANY
MORE PEOPLE!

Last month I started a long list of people I
wanted to thank for their leadership, support
and volunteering.  I am beginning this month
where I left off.  There are still so many
more people that I need to thank.

There are a number of people who annu-
ally do jobs for CWS that are there year
after year.  Thank you to Jeri Desroches,
Recognition Certificates; Arlene Bruns,
Signature Membership Certificates; David
Castle, Technology; Andrew Dubois,
Storage Unit; Pat Braden and now Tanya
Haynes, Computer/Mailing List; Susan and
Terry Kacik, Telephoning; Barbara
McAdams, Signature Membership; John
Murphy, Channel 6 Art Auction; Nancy
Nelson, Education Committee; Mame
Cairns, Finance Committee; Carolyn
Tegeder, Meeting Greeter and Sitting &
Staffing; Barbara Wertheimer and Lillian
Montoya, Critique Groups; and Kate
Wyman, Refreshments.  All of the people
listed here do jobs that are on going and a
vital part of CWS. Thank you again.  A spe-
cial thank you to Doris Peacock and
Garnie Quick for being in charge of the
Recognition Committee the past two years;
Diana Carmody, Juror Selection and the
members of her committee for their work in
finding the jurors for our shows.  Thank you
Diane Calkins, Pat Braden, Tanya Haynes
and Susan Schmitt for their work on the
Membership Roster, which is a difficult and
time consuming job.  
A special thank you to all of the members of
the WFWS Committee who have been
working for over seven years preparing for
WFWS32.  What a great event to host.
Thank you to Arlene Bruns, Diane
Fechenbach, Barbara Garrity, Pam Hake,
Carla Rouse, Patricia Rucker, and David
Wicks. You have worked above and
beyond the call of duty.  The countless
hours, the endless phone calls, the meet-
ings and commitment to detail have paid off

In Full Moon Light
Watercolor

Gene Youngmann
WFWS 32nd Exhibition Artist

in an outstanding exhibition.  You should all
feel very proud of this exhibition.  Also thank
you to committee members Vi Gallagher
and Celine Krueger who began this jour-
ney with us.

Thank you to all of you that have volun-
teered in some way in the past two years be
it, sitting a show, checking in artists, helping
hang a show, or whatever you have done to
help out.  Every little job that you volunteer
to do is a BIG help to the operation of the
society.  We need volunteers and volunteers
are who make things happen.  Thank you so
much for your support, your time and your
commitment.  

Lastly, thank you to all of the artists in
CWS, without you the artists we would not
exist.  I have continued to be impressed by
the increasing quality of artwork you are
producing.  The quality of artwork in this
year's State Show is outstanding and sur-
passes the past shows. CWS has taken
great strides forward as an organization with
the opening of the 16th Annual CWS State
Water Media Exhibition.

Finally, thank you for honoring me to be
your president these two years.  It has been
an honor to serve in this position.  I won't
say that I will miss the position as it has
been a challenge, but I will say that I am
looking forward to finding more time to paint.
Thank you to the many words of encourage-
ment, advise and support that so many of
you have extended to me over the past two
years. 

By the time you read this, we will have
opened both shows in our “Summer of
Watercolor”.  What a great event for both
CWS and the Arvada Center.  I hope every-
one gets a chance to view these shows.
Tell your family and friends and go back
several times.  

Now where are my paints and brushes?
Remember, Just keep painting, just keep
painting!!!

Gene Youngmann 
President
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DID YOU KNOW?

Did you know that you can earn money
for CWS when you buy framing supplies?
American Frame Corporation is a mail-
order frame supplier which runs an
Alliance Program that awards money to
art clubs when their members order fram-
ing supplies from them.  Their contribu-
tion of 5% of member purchases can be
used as CWS wishes from funding art
shows, awards and scholarships.  These
rebates can add up to as much as $300
per quarter.  They carry more than 10
new wood frame collections as well as
Nielsen metal frames and will custom cut
mattes for you.  They also offer UV non-
glare acrylic at the same price as their
UV Protection acrylic.  For more informa-
tion and a catalog, please go to their
website at www.americanframe.com or
call 1-800-869-2043.

CALL FOR ENTRIES

Louisville Fine Art Show 2007
Information: Louisville Art Association
c/o Donna Flebbe
2391 Lavender Hill Lane
Lafayette, Co. 80026
DeadlineJuly 10,2007
Show August 30, too September 9, 2007

Remember our own Botanic Gardens Show,
and WFWS entries will be due in October

MEMBERSHIP INFORMATION
Please send membership inquiries to

Susan Schmitt
j2bk3@aol.com
303-403-4697

TO CHANGE ADDRESS
Please send changes to

Tanya Hayes
tanya@h2oscapes.com

303-671-0306

Balance Sheet as of March
2007

ASSETS
Current Assets                                         

Checkiing/Savings               
1st Bank Checking 11,288.45
1st Bank WFWS 29,038.51
1st Bank Money MARKET 6,726.09
Keybank CD 4,423.67
Memorial Scholarship Fund    175.00

Total Checking/Savings        51.651.72
Total Current Assets 51.651.72

TOTAL ASSETS                    51.651.72

LIABILITIES & EQUITY
Equity

Opening Bal Equity - 65.00
Retained Earning               32,751.17      
Net Income 18.965.72

Total Equity 51.651.72

TOTAL LIABILITIES & 
EQUITY 51.651.72

16th Annual State
Exhibition

Award Winners

Best of Show 
Tom Lockhart

Founder’s Award
David Wicks

Achievement Award
Penny (Bunn) Becker

Award of Excellence 
Tom Owen

Award of Distinction
Joyce Shelton

CWS Award
Kathryn Ellen Kelso

Juror’s Award
Naum Katsenelsen

Lisa Osman Award
Pat Fostvedt

First Honorable Mention
Tanis Bula

Second Honorable Mention 
Marie Huggin

Third Honorable Mention
Shizuko Barbara Hanson

Fourth Honorable Mention
Nancy Priest

Thirty Three Thousand Feet
Penny Bunn Baker

CWS Achievement Award 2007

Somethings Blooming
Tanis Bula

CWS First Honorable Mention 2007



anced and settled issues as well as coor-
dinated the hanging of the exhibitions.
Thank you, Gene.

Barbara Garrity as Hospitality Mgr.
has been running her legs off for many
months putting together hotel reserva-
tions, transportation, hostess bags, and
table decorations. As the dates
approached Barbara had to deal with the
many changes in delegate reservations--
truly a balancing act. Thank you,
Barbara.

Carla Rouse is our Publicity Mgr.
and also our Secretary “extraordinaire.”
She spent many hours gathering and
cataloging publicity information and then
coordinating with our hosts the Arvada
Center. She has not only kept our com-
mittee minutes for 10 years, she also
went to Lubbock last year and recorded
those minutes. Thank you, Carla.

Patricia Rucker had one title,
Printing and Publishing Mgr., but a multi-
faceted job. She worked with each com-
mittee member coordinating our printing
and raising us to a professional quality
from letters to the catalog. Pat is respon-
sible for making us all look better. Thank
you, Pat.

David Wicks title is Shipping and
Handling Manager, but also headed up
the framing of 148 paintings. As paintings
came in with varying mat dimensions he
did whatever was necessary to make it
all work. The end result is evident. Thank
you, Dave.

Diane Fechenbach came onto the
committee a couple years ago as our
alternate delegate and moved into dele-
gate position this year. She has had her
hands full with the transition between
slide and digital images, receiving and
verifying CWS paintings plus her com-
puter skills in keeping track of all the reg-
istrations. Thank you, Diane.

Also, I want to thank CWS Boards
and members for their support even
though the end result was but a dream
for many years. The foresight to join
WFWS was a sound decision as it has
afforded our members the opportunity to
exhibit with this prestigious organization.

To my husband, Irven, I extend my
deepest gratitude. Thank you for listen-
ing, cheering, supporting and loving--we
made it!

Blessings,
Arlene K Bruns
WFWS 32 Project Chairman

WFWS 32nd 
AWARD WINNERS

Stan Goudey, SDWS
Best of Show 

Diane Carmody, CWS
David Gale Memorial Award 

Dave Maxwell, SWS
Award of Excellence 

Ananta Mandal, SCWS
Award of Excellence 

Cara Koolmees, UWS
Award of Excellence 

Gale Webb, WTWS
Award of Excellence

Toni Elkins, SDWS
Award of Merit 

Susan Meyers, SAWG
Award of Merit 

Ted Nuttall, AWA
Award of Merit 

Frank Francese, CWS
Award of Merit  

Al Zerries, NMWS
First Honorable Mention

Lynda Burch, NMWS
Second Honorable Mention

Ruth Canada, SAWG
Third Honorable Mention

Peter Krusko, NMWS
William S. Carmody Memorial Award

Mickey Daniels, AWA
Merchandise Award

Judi Betts, SWS
Merchandise Award

Duane Swanson, AWA
Merchandise Award

Mary Sweet, NMWS
Merchandise Award

Mary Ann McKay, WTWS
Merchandise Award
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The Summer of Watercolor is truly “a
time to remember.” The exhibition at the
Arvada Center is exceptional! I hope you
will put this outstanding  “must see” des-
tination in your summer plans for you,
your family and friends through
November 11, 2007.

As my duties as Project Chairman
wind down, I want to give special acco-
lades to the fantastic committee that has
brought this exhibition into fruition. While
each person has had a specific title they
have all worn many hats and worked
selflessly with a “whatever it takes” atti-
tude to get the job done. Many of them
are also on the CWS Board, where they
give many hours, in addition to the
demands of their daily lives. They have
all worked together picking up the slack
wherever they were needed, and I think
you will agree that the exhibition is reflec-
tive of those efforts. And did I mention,
they are all award winning artists.
Therefore, I want to recognize the follow-
ing:

Pamela Hake is our Marketing Mgr.
as well as the Treasurer. Either of those
areas is a huge job, but Pam easily han-
dled both. She is responsible for contact-
ing our donors, the beautiful awards and
making and keeping us all on budget.
Thank you, Pam.

Gene Youngmann also had double
duty as Facility Coordination Mgr. as well
as Show and Exhibition Mgr. He spent so
much time at the Arvada Center that one
person thought he was on staff. He field-
ed many phone calls and Emails, bal-



Sandra Pallotto is a Colorado native.
She grew up watching her Mother paint
on china and she herself had some suc-
cess in china painting.   She now lives in
the country on a pig farm.   Her friends
affectionately refer to her the "Pig Lady",
but now she has transitioned to "Pig-
casso".  She has been a flight attendant
for 36 years.  She found that on her lay-
overs she would seek out art museums
and spend hours appreciating what others
have created. 

After 911, Sandra questioned her life.
She remembered working with Judy
Nakari, an artist a friend and a fellow co-
worker, and being in awe of Judy's talent.
She contacted Nakari one week later.
After a couple of workshops and a trip to
Italy, the 'Nakari Inspiration' was

absorbed--never to leave--only to grow. 
It was as if a key turned.  Sandra saw

the world differently; now a world to paint.
She travels with her paints and has the
P.E.I.G. (paint everywhere I go) passion.
She lives to interpret the vision.  She uses
watercolor for the translation.

Sandra is also a WFWS exhibition
artist.
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MEMBER PROFILE

Sandra Pallotto

by Gene Youngmann
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GENERAL MEETING
June 19, 2007

Please join us on Tuesday, June 19th
for our final meeting before our
Summer of Watercolor! As in the past,
we celebrate the culmination of anoth-
er great year with demonstrations by
our own members. It is a fun time to
socialize and view the individual
process' of several of our artists in a
casual setting. Our Demo artists this
year will be Judy Patti, Lionel
Sanchez, Tanis Bula, Nancy Wylie,
and Diana Carmody. We look for-
ward to seeing you there! 

January 2007
Watercolor

Sandra Pallotto

Cactus in Spring
Watercolor
Tanis Bula

Be Still
Watercolor

Nancy Wylie

Eggs-Hileration
Acrylic and Watercolor

Diana
Carmody
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The Board in Brief
by Patricia Greene

The board was called to order by
President Gene Youngmann
Reports were given;
Susan Schmitt reports  419
members.  We have enough
returned ballets for a quorum.
Luvern Schooendaller was grant-
ed emeriti membership.
Randy Hale reports work contin-
ues for the Botanic Gardens
show.  All the work for the State
Show, and WFWS is very heavy
right now.
Cheryl Scott states the program
for June will be the members
demos.
Beatrice Troutman wants every-
one to be thinking abouth the fall
workshops.
Janice Hanson gave the budget
report.  The  bills for the current
shows have not come in yet.
Pat Greene has contacted
ArtPoints.net and they would like
to feature CWS  on their web site
They are interested in sending
samples of their paints, and
awards for our shows.
Members requesting signature
were reviewed and approved.
There was a discussion about
finders fees, and this information
will be included with show rules.
The meeting was adjourned.

Nancy Garretson and Diana Carmody
would like to invite the CWS members to the
reception for our show “Burst of Color” which
will be at the Koelbel Library on Saturday
afternoon, July 7, 2007, from2:00 - 4:00 pm.
The show will be up through July.  Koelbel
Library is on the corner of Orchard and Holly.
We hope to see you! 

John Murphy had two paintings and one
invitational painting juried into the 60th
Annual GCAA Central City Gallery. The
show runs from June 3 to August 19, 2007.
Other CWS artists include Sue Williams, Pat
Dall, Diane Fechenbach Elyscia Schietzel,
and Patricia Rucker are also included in this
Annual Gilpin County Art Event.

Hula Hoop
Watercolor

Alice Stanmbaugh

Alice Stambaugh’s image was sent with
her membership this year.  “Hula Hoop”
was a part of Rambling Geometrics, her
one person show at Ambus Contemporary
Art in Medford, Oregon.

Lake Powel lSunset
Naum Katsenelsen

CWS Juror’sAward 2007

Prarie Fire
Pat Fostvedt

CWS Lisa Osman Award 2007

Cat Tired
Marie Huggin

CWS First Honorable Mention 2007 Pensées
Shizuko Barbara Handson

CWS Third Honorable Mention 2007

Turkish Muses
Nancy Priest

CWS Fourth Honorable Mention 2007
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Read
Me
Now!!!

•Tuesday, June 14, 2007 - North Critique Meeting
•Tuesday, June 19, 2007 - Board Meeting 4:30 p.m.
•Tuesday, June 19, 2007 - General Meeting 7:00 p.m.
•Friday, June 22, 2007 - South Critique Meeting
.

GO to www.coloradowatercolor.org and see the CC oo ll ll aa gg ee in color!!!
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